
  

 
July 29, 2020 

One University Avenue, Suite 1601 
Toronto, Ontario  M5J 2P1 

(416) 360-7590 

 

 
July 29, 2020 

 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
27th Floor, 2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto ON M4P 1E4 
 
RE: OEB licence EW-2015-0252 renewal and company name change request 
 
Dear Board Secretary, 
 
On May 4, 2020, North American Palladium Ltd. submitted an amendment request for licence EB-
2015-0252 to change the licencee name to Impala Canada Ltd. This licence amendment request 
was assigned the file number EB-2020-0139.  
 
As per communications with Lester Yue of the OEB, we would like to formally withdraw application 
EB-2020-0139 and file a renewal application for licence EW-2015-0252 under our new company 
name (Impala Canada Ltd.). 
 
Please find the following documentation attached to support this application: 
 

1. Electricity_Wholesaler_Applicaiton – Impala Canada 20200727.pdf  
Completed electricity wholesaler licence application form. This document includes audited 
financial statements for the last two years and the current corporate organization chart. 
 

2. Articles of Arrangement – North American Palladium.pdf  
Certificate of Arrangement – North American Palladium.pdf 
Supporting documentation for the name change from North American Palladium Ltd. to 
Impala Canada Ltd. as approved by the Ontario Superior Court of Justice. 
 

Background of corporate name change: North American Palladium Ltd. was recently acquired by 
Impala Platinum Holdings Limited. While the primary asset and operations (Lac des Iles mine) 
remain the same, the corporate structure has changed. By the Plan of Arrangement, Impala 
Platinum Holdings Limited incorporated 11638050 Canada Inc. to amalgamate by acquisition both 
North American Palladium Ltd. and Lac des Iles Mines Ltd. Once this amalgamation was completed, 
11638050 Canada Inc. changed its name to Impala Canada Ltd. 
 
Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 
 
 
 
 
Amar Shah 
Chief Financial Officer 
Impala Canada Ltd. 


